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Carrier Notification 
SN91084260 
 
Date:  November 1, 2004 
 
To:    Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject:  CLECs – (Billing/OSS) – REVISED - Billing Initiative for Cancelled Sup 01 Local Service 

Requests (LSR) and Reconciliation Billing for Cancelled Sup 01 LSRs (Originally 
posted on October 14, 2004) 

 
This is to advise that effective November 16, 2004, BellSouth will implement billing of Operations 
Support Systems (OSS) charges for cancelled Sup 01 Local Service Requests (LSR).  The charges will 
be listed in the Other Charges and Credits (OC&C) portion of your company’s BellSouth bill, and will be 
identified as “One time charge for mechanized (or non mechanized) OSS Cancelled LSR.”   
 
Pursuant to customer specific Interconnection Agreements, BellSouth will bill either the electronic or 
manual service order charge for the cancellation, whichever is appropriate, irrespective of the 
subsequent activity associated with the LSR.   
 
In addition, BellSouth will reconcile OSS billing that was not previously billed for cancelled Sup 
01 LSRs.  This billing covers a time period from November 1, 2002, through November 16, 2004, 
pursuant to each CLEC’s Interconnection Agreement and applicable statute of limitations.     
 
The charges will be seen on your December 2004 bill and will appear in the Other Charges and 
Credits (OC&C) portion of your company’s BellSouth bill.  Further, BellSouth will provide the 
underlying data supporting BellSouth’s reconciliation of the charges upon request.  You may 
submit your questions and request to the following e-mail address:  
 

ICS.Reconciliation@BellSouth.com 

 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix – Assistant Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 
 
 


